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Did you hear?
In April, the Ronnings store expansion officially opened. The 
original store will now undergo demolition, with the exception of 
the shoe area. Once complete, the two spaces will be connected 
and offer nearly 25,000 square feet of shopping space. As part 
of the expansion, a Caribou Coffee addition is now also available 
to shoppers. Ronnings has also launched its own handcrafted 
popcorn and has introduced flavors like birthday cake, cheddar, 
and kettle corn.

Coffee anyone? 
Be like Falls Education 
Foundation Board of 

Directors Secretary and 
Class of 2005 alumni 
Emily Gedde and her 
daughter, Ruby, and 
check out the new 

Caribou Coffee addition 
to the Ronnings store 

expansion.



Submitted by Dianne Johnson Smalley  
(the anonymous sister, #1 of 4)
As I read Rich Glennie’s article about a hole in the sock in 
the last publication of the Alumni Newsletter, I got the giggles 
reminiscing about days gone by. 
Many of you may remember the summer reading program at 
the public library. For those of you who are not familiar with 
this, here’s the deal. We had to read at least 10 books and 
report on them to Hannah Rosenberg, the librarian in the 
children’s room. If you completed this requirement, you were 
invited to a party at the end of the summer. Many games 
were played, and hot dogs were served. 
Regularly, if not religiously, my mother brought us to town 
weekly to exchange our books. Since we lived almost 20 
miles from the Falls, we were allowed to check out four 
books at a time. Within three weeks, we were party goers 
but we kept on reading. Mom was an educator and promoted 
literacy, you see. However, she probably regretted doing so 
after what my older brother did at the party. Here’s why. 
One of the games that ensued was a contest for the biggest 
hole in your sock. Sneakily, my brother, two years my senior, 
forced my brother two years younger than me to exchange 
a sock with him. As he pulled it on, the threads popped, 
creating a large hole in the heel. He won that competition but 
really embarrassed poor mom. 
Were there consequences? I don’t really know. This story 
ends with pictures of my mom darning socks on a wooden 
egg engrained in my mind.
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A hole in the sock is a  
really big deal!

Books Published 
Submitted by Gerald (Jerry) Caple
Class of 1953

This past year, two of my books 
were published. The first was 
“The Moose Club,” a children’s 
book about adventures along the 
Gunflint Trail. The second was 
“Nettles County,” a novel about a 
current social problem, with my 
daughter and 
grandson as 
editors and 
co-authors. 

Note: Rainy Lake played a role in 
“The Moose Club.” A small island 
just off the south shore of Jackfish 
Bay, which we could wade to, was 
my fishing and swimming hole 
when I was much younger. 

         Special Thanks 
to the International Falls – Memories of  
Home Facebook page for allowing us  

to use their posted photos.

Rainy Lake, MN

Northern Lights
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For full obituaries or to find out 
where to leave condolences, 
visit www.greenlarsen.com 

or rainylakegazette.com

FINAL FAREWELL 
Freeman Forsythe, (Class of ’43), passed away April 
5, 2025. He was born June 5, 1926. 

Byron Earl “Bud” Blake, (Class of ’48), passed 
away March 17, 2025. He was born April 29, 1930. 

Audrey May (Torgerson) Urban, (Class of ’56), 
passed away April 10, 2025. She was born February 
9, 1938. 

Joyce Ellyn (Judson) Carew, (Class of ’57), passed 
away January 26, 2025. She was born May 16, 1939. 

Carol Jean Johnson, (Class of ’60), passed away 
April 4, 2025. She was born February 4, 1942. 

Duane Roger Krueger, (Class of ’61), passed away 
January 31, 2025. He was born January 28, 1942. 

Sandra Catherine (Giauque) Mindl, (Class of 
’61), passed away January 13, 2025. She was born 
September 29, 1942. 

Carole (Kucera) Solo-Meyers, (Class of ’61), 
passed away March 3, 2025. She was born 
November 13, 1942. 

C. Wayne Shannon, (Class of ’62), passed away 
November 14, 2024. He was born September 12, 
1943. 

Lolita “Fergie/Sister” (Ferguson) Moone, (Class of 
’63), passed away. She was born December 9, 1945. 

Margaret “Peggy” Mae (Butts) Howe, (Class of 
’64), passed away January 10, 2025. She was born 
July 8, 1946. 

Robert “Bob” Patnaude, (Class of ’66), passed 
away January 29, 2025. He was born September 7, 
1947. 

Darel “Bucky” Keith Hart, (Class of ’67), passed 
away April 16, 2025. He was born February 5, 1949. 

Phyllis Ann Dahl Holm, (Class of ’67), passed away 
March 13, 2025. She was born January 10, 1949. 

Bruce George Sirotiak, (Class of ’67), passed away 
April 19, 2025. He was born July 15, 1949. 

Henry Marshall Youso, (Class of ’67), passed away 
March 22, 2025. He was born June 13, 1949. 

Alan Sullivan, (Class of ’68), passed away February 
7, 2025. He was born December 29, 1949. 

Patricia “Patty” Gail Bahr, (Class of ’69), passed 
away April 8, 2025. She was born January 8. 1951. 

Douglas Arthur Sheridan, (Class of ’71), passed 
away April 12, 2025. He was born March 5. 1953. 

Steve Marble, (Class of ’73), passed away February 
12, 2025. He was born July 2, 1955. 

Kevin Lloyd Skifstad, (Class of ’75), passed away 
January 14, 2025. 

Jeffrey Stephen Veeder, (Class of ’75), passed 
away March 26, 2025. He was born February 3, 
1957. 

Brett William Braaten, (Class of ’77), passed away 
February 17, 2025. He was born August 28, 1959. 

Michael John Reierson, (Class of ’85), passed 
away February 9, 2025. He was born September 14, 
1966. 

Rose (Iraci) Ulseth, (Class of ’85), passed away 
January 30, 2025. She was born November 20, 
1966. 

Melissa “Missy” Ann Graves, (Class of 1990), 
passed away. She was born November 11, 1971. 

Florence Strukel, (FHS Music Teacher), passed 
away April 21, 2025. She was born October 28, 1932.
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